Bland County Board of Supervisors 1
Continued Meeting, May 13, 2004

VIRGINIA: At a Continued Meeting of the Bland County Board of Supervisors held at the
Bland County Administration conference room, Bland, Virginia on the thirteenth day of May
2004, the following duly elected and qualified members were present or absent.

PRESENT: Jason R. Ramsey, Henry M. Blessing, John C. Thompson, Karen Hodock

ABSENT: None

ALSO PRESENT: Jonathan Sweet, County Administrator; Carol Hall, Deputy Administrator;
Teresa Tolbert, Finance Manager;

OTHERS PRESENT: Corbin Stone, County Auditor
Clint Kegley, Commonwealth Attorney, Drema Harman, Secretary
Jill Baker, General District Court Clerk
Randy Newberry, Recreational Committee Designee
Katie Gamble, E911 Coordinator

CALL TO ORDER

Chairman Jason Ramsey called the continued meeting to order.

ROBINSON, FARMER, COX ASSOCIATES

Corbin Stone, County Auditor of Robinson, Farmer, Cox Associates was present and responded
to questions and concerns regarding the County’s current and future finances.

COMMONWEATH ATTORNEY CONCERN OF 2004-2005 OFFICE BUDGET ITEMS

Clinton Kegley, Commonwealth Attorney appeared before the Board asking the Board to
reinstate monies that he had requested within line items of his office budget to include telephone,
travel, dues, convention and books.

GENERAL DISTRICT COURT CLERK 2004-2005 BUDGET

Jill Baker, Clerk of General District Court appeared before the Board with discussion of the
General District Court and the Juvenile & Domestic Court budgets.

RECREATIONAL COMMITTEE FIVE YEAR PLAN DISCUSSED

Recreational Committee representative Randy Newberry presented to the Board a Five Year Plan
developed by the Recreational Committee.

The County Administrator was directed to contact Jack Compton regarding the Mechanicsburg
park project and direct him to have job completed by May 25, 2004.

E911 COORDINATOR 2004-2005 BUDGET

Katie Gamble, Coordinator spoke to the Board regarding budget requests listed within the 2004-
2005 E911 budget.

PUBLIC HEARING FOR THE COUNTY’S 2004-2005 BUDGET SET

IT WAS THE CONSENSUS OF THE BOARD to advertise the Public Hearing on the County’s
2004-2005 budget for June 16, 2004 with the levy proposed at real estate $.69 and personal
property $2.29 per hundred dollar value.

ADJOURNED The meeting was adjourned until 5:00 p.m. on May 25, 2004.

Jason R. Ramsey, Chairman



